
MEMORANDUM 
   

 

 TO:  City Council 

 FROM: Bob Gerold, Public Works Director 

 SUBJECT: Snow Blowers - CIP  

 DATE: January 23, 2024            

 

The City has 2 snow blowers that are in need of repair or replacement. After discussing the 

condition of the blowers, it was decided to have them refurbished. There is $50,000 in the 

CIP to replace or repair these blowers.  

 

The City has received a quote from Macqueen Equipment for parts to refurbish both snow 

blowers for the total cost of $41,818.15 

 

 

Staff is asking for approval to have Macqueen Equipment supply the parts needed to 

refurbish 2 snow blowers for the cost of $41,818.1, work will be done in house.  

 

 

 


